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Mercury 

Welcome to the end of Week 8. 

 
It has been a pleasure to walk around the school lately, pop in and talk to 

staff and students and see everyone getting on with their education. Some 

of the work being produced is really fantastic and the students should be 

proud. 

 
As you may have heard via the media, we are expecting some changes to 

what activities we can undertake at school from next term. With the         

continued improvement of health conditions across the state, schools will 

be able to expand our range of normal daily events. Please take time to read 

the information included in this newsletter. It was emailed out to all families 

as well last week. 
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 Principal’s Report  
 

As seems to be the way at MHS over the last 12 months, we have continued to have lots of 

tradesman improving the school. In the last two weeks we have had the following occur:- 

 

• New cricket nets installed and new rubber belt protection – thank you to our local Junior 

and Senior Cricket Clubs for donating funds to assist in making this happen. We really 

appreciate your help and look forward to when we can open up the school soon for     

community use again. 

 

• The indoor junior student bathroom renovations undertaken by Armstrong’s Plumbing 

have been finished and the tiling by Neville Holman is almost complete in the other      

outside bathrooms.  

 

• DJ & M Howarth has painted the covered ramp walkways at the front of the school and 

will be returning over the holidays to clean up brickwork etc. 

 

• Steve Rudd Building has almost finished the balcony renovations and Terry Bros will 

come over soon to install the new outdoor carpet – what a fantastic outdoor learning   

environment for students. Once complete we will purchase outdoor tables for lessons. 

 

• The Hall kitchen also upgraded by Steve Rudd is now complete and the new electronic 

blinds are almost done. New stage curtains are on their way. 

 

• James Tankard Concreting  has been in this week and has poured the slab and driveway 

for the new shed that will house the school bus/car.  Construction of the shed should 

begin by term’s end by MA Steel. 

 

• The Music Room and Technology Lab has had a major refurbishment completed by BFC 

Building Group. 

 

Staff have been busy organising new lawn seed, topsoil etc for the front of the school entrance. 

A big thank you to Wal for his magical tractor work in digging up and mixing in some new top 

soil as well as levelling the site. 

 

I really do enjoy my job and helping staff and students alike achieve their goals. Have a great 

weekend and to all our students, keep up the positive work in the classroom. 

 

Mr Dale Rands 
Principal 
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Captain’s Corner 
Well... we can say it’s good to be back! It has been so good to get 

back into a comfortable rhythm, being allowed back at school and 

it’s so good to see everyone socialising and catching up! A lot has 

changed with school based learning but everyone is taking it in 

their stride which is amazing and that is what MHS strives upon, 

working together and conquering challenges! Although it was a 

tough few weeks of online learning, we on behalf of the school, 

would like to thank the teachers and staff for all their hard work 

and taking the time to make it as easy as possible for us all!  

 
We have great news, the SRC are back into action planning and 

operating around restrictions. We are planning days where the 

school can come together and unite for great causes and issues 

that surround our school based community and our local area so 

stay tuned.  

 

Abbey and Max  

P&C News 
Our Canteen Manager, Rosie is doing some amazing things in the 

canteen which seem to be keeping the students happy. Keep an eye 

out on our Facebook page for regular updates on new items to the 

canteen and the special for the Weekly Hunger Buster Combo.  

 
P&C Meetings can resume at the beginning of Term 3. All attendees 

just have to sign the standard health agreement as they arrive and 

abide by the 4 metre square rule. The Staff Common Room where 

meetings are held can comfortably cater for 10 adults, whilst       

adhering to these guidelines. We will advise of the next meeting 

date ASAP. 

 

Sarah Rowan 
P&C President 

P&C 
Update 

SRC Report 
The SRC are having its first fundraiser since being able to return 

to school. There will be a Mufti Day on Friday 26th of June. All 

students are asked to come dressed ‘Through the Decades’. So 

bring on the flared pants and big hair! Students must be dressed 

appropriately! It will be a gold coin donation with all proceeds 

going to Mission Australia. We hope to see everyone dressed up 

and enjoying the day!  

 

Student Executive 
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Year 11 Art students are researching and creating their own 

body art. They have been investigating symbols and            

identifying various techniques of line and form. They are    

using henna to apply designs of meaning and style.  

Art - Stage 6 

Décollage, in art, is the opposite of collage; instead of an image being built up of all or parts of 

existing images, it is created by cutting, tearing away or otherwise removing, pieces of an   

original image. The French word "décollage" translates into English literally as "take-off" or "to   

become unglued" or "to   become unstuck". 

See two examples below by stage 6 visual design students. 
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Dance 
Group 

Maths  

Stage 4 Sigma 

Gypsy Carney’s assessment task for Stage 6 

Standard Maths involved designing a car 

park on the school grounds for visitors, and 

calculating the number of car parks that 

could fit in the area and then working out 

the costs for the car park. 
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Murrumburrah High School’s new stud opportunity 

Murrumburrah High School has received 2 Salers heifers purchased from Gippsland Breeder, 

Peter and Jenny Gregory. This now brings the schools new Salers stud up to 3 registered 

head of females.  

 

The school also has access to a young Salers bull which will be broken in and shown at local 

shows when we have the opportunity to show livestock again. Due to the nature of having a 

bull at school and the complications that this could cause, it has been decided that he will 

remain at Mrs Young’s property at Bookham and come in to the shows when required. All 

three animals have excellent carcase characteristics and the plan is in the future to join our 

females to other breeds to breed a superior carcase quality steer.  

 

The bull calf will be shown and raised and crossed over some of our cross bred heifers that 

will allow the students to see how a sire can influence the offspring in a number of different 

breeds. Students will also have the opportunity to have access to semen straws to produce a 

pure bred Salers calf if they wish from 1 or more of the heifers that they are showing. Mrs 

Young has also been asked to care for three older Salers cows into their old age at Bookham 

for Mr Gregory who is retiring into a town block. The school will have use of these cows      

genetics for some time as this breed is known for its longevity breeding well past 12-15 years 

of age successfully. 

 

Salers are an ancient French breed of cattle raised for dual purpose meat and milk with a 

docile nature. They have been bred recently to produce a superior carcase animal with a 

moderate to late development pattern.  

 

It is great for our students to interact with a lesser known breed of cattle to compare         

performance with breeds that are dominant in the area. 

 

More show photos will appear in later issues when the students have the heifers broken in 

and cleaned up ready to parade. Many thanks go to Mr and Mrs Gregory for giving            

Murrumburrah High School students the opportunity to begin their own Salers stud. 

The Young Salers Bull Calf The Young Salers Heifers 
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Stage 6 Agriculture 

Year 11 and 12 Agriculture students have been busy this term completing their plant trials.  
Year 12 needed to look at the light requirements of oat crops to maximise productivity. Year 

11 Agriculture looked at plant density and its effect on plant competition for essential          

resources such as light, moisture and nutrients. Both year groups have been busy writing up 

their results in a report style format ready to hand in as their assessment task. 
 

Clearly, agriculture needs to look at the theoretical side of plant science as well as putting it 

into practice in valid experimental trials which utilise the factors of Standardisation,            

Replication, Randomisation and comparison to a Control. MHS students use the handy acro-

nym SRRC as it is easy to remember given that our student voice body is named SRC…That is 

handy. 

Science - Stage 4 

Stage 4 Science have been learning to use microscopes, including the school's digital         

microscopes which displays images on a computer screen. Whilst looking at a ten-dollar note 

magnified 200 times, students were interested to find the first verse of Banjo Paterson's "The 

Man from Snowy River" hidden in micro-printing next to his image. The reverse side also      

features an excerpt from Mary Gilmore's "No Foe shall Gather our Harvest".  
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Food Technology / Hospitality 
Students from all Stages have been busy the past two weeks making pizzas, pavlovas, carrot 

cake, muffins, spicy sausage rolls and more in the school’s commercial kitchen. 
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Click View 
MHS school community now have access to the platform ClickView.  
ClickView is a video learning solution that both teachers and students 

can access.  

ClickView is a cloud-based solution meaning it can be accessed at home and at school,  

anywhere, anytime. All the films, documentaries and clips on ClickView are educational in  

content with student access to the material based on age and rating restrictions.  

 

Staff and students can log in directly via the ClickView site at - 
https://online.clickview.com.au/SignIn?returnUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fonline.clickview.com.au%

2F 

by simply typing in the DET email and following the prompts to sign in with my DoE account. 

 

 

 

Alternative points of entry are - 

https://www.clickview.com.au/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
h t t p s : / / w w w . c l i c k v i e w . c o m . a u / n s w d o e / ?

utm_source=pdt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=DET%20NSW%20Onboarding 

 

Staff and students can also search ClickView content via Oliver - 

 

 

 

 

 

https://online.clickview.com.au/SignIn?returnUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fonline.clickview.com.au%2F
https://online.clickview.com.au/SignIn?returnUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fonline.clickview.com.au%2F
https://www.clickview.com.au/
https://www.clickview.com.au/nswdoe/?utm_source=pdt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=DET%20NSW%20Onboarding
https://www.clickview.com.au/nswdoe/?utm_source=pdt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=DET%20NSW%20Onboarding
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AROUND THE SCHOOL 
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Dear parents, guardians and carers 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of 

Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to 

identify information already available in the school about supports provided to students 

with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination 

Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD       

guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

• year of schooling 

• category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

• level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching 

practice, supplementary, substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

• formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability 

in schools  

• consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

• develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to 

improve educational outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan 
more broadly for the support of students with disability. 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in 
any testing process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a 
way that no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality 
of all students is ensured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the  
collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more about these 
matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy Policy (https://
www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 
Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://
www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

Principal 

Supported by the Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and 

Employment. © 2020 Education Services Australia Ltd, unless otherwise indicat-

ed. Creative Commons BY 4.0, unless otherwise indicated. 

https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.nccd.edu.au/
https://www.nccd.edu.au
https://www.nccd.edu.au
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/4.0/
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https://murrumburr-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

Preparing our students for tomorrow’s challenges through learning 

 
School Website -  https://murrumburr-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/ - To view newsletter, 

photos, events and more. 

 

 

School Facebook Page - https://www.facebook.com/murrumburrahhigh/ 

 

 

 

Newsletter - The school newsletter is uploaded to the School website and Facebook 

 
 

Parent Portal  murrumburrahhs.sentral.com.au 

 

 

Keep up to date with MHS 

P&C News 
 

Keep up to date with the MHS P&C through their Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/Murrumburrah-High-School-PC-

Association 
 

Next Week’s Hunger 

Buster Combo 
(Includes a meal, fruit salad, homemade treat and a drink) 

https://murrumburr-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/murrumburrahhigh/
murrumburrahhs.sentral.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/Murrumburrah-High-School-PC-Association-1809022339399632/
https://www.facebook.com/Murrumburrah-High-School-PC-Association-1809022339399632/

